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From the Editor’s Desk
  We have started another year and have another opportunity to gather together for a return to the comrades with whom we shared our youth.  We have an exciting stay lined up in Williamsburg, Va., courtesy of Buck Matthews and our hard working reunion committee.  I hope that, as in the past, we will see some fresh faces as well as our returning attendees.  Most people find that these reunions are like potato chips – you can’t stop with just one.
  We are trying to record all of the events, big and small, that made up our tours.  If you remember any incident, funny, sad or just day to day, please take a few minutes and write us an email about it.  All of the things that happened to us or that we did, such as the time Tommy Satterfield and I were working on the flight line and he bought an orange soda for the Vietnamese who was working nearby, are worth recording.  They were the base of what made us the people that we are today.

  Fred Lammers has been doing a lot of work trying to locate our brothers.  Please bring or send any copies of orders that you have, so that he can get names and service numbers, etc. to aid him in his search.

  They promised me a Tour of Southeast Asia.  That sounded like a vacation.  
It wasn’t.

Don Jackson, Editor

Secretary’s Report
Time is getting close for our 2018 Reunion!

  Our 2018 Reunion in Williamsburg, VA is right around the corner. The date is April 24, 25, 26 with an optional excursion to visit the facilities at Fort Eustis on April 27. We have a special discount rate for rooms at the Williamsburg Woodlands Hotel - $100 per night plus tax. But you must reserve your room no later than April 10th to receive our special rate. After that, the rate could be as much as $160 per night. So, hurry to reserve your room. 

  To make your hotel reservations, you may call The Woodlands Hotel – 757-220-7960 between the hours of 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM (EST). OR you may call 1-800-261-9530 anytime. Calling either number, you must identify yourself as being with the 121 Aviation Association Reunion Group. (If asked our Block ID Number is: 365453.)  
Also, don’t forget to send in your registration forms as soon as possible. The reunion committee needs this information as early as possible so we can plan for the hospitality room snacks and beverages. We also have to notify the hotel of the number of attendees who will be joining us for dinner on Wednesday and Thursday evening during the reunion. There is a lot of planning that goes in to creating a successful reunion and you can help by sending in your registration forms early.
  If you have misplaced the forms that were sent to you in early January, they are available on the association web site: http://121avn.org. Click on the “Reunion 2018” tab on the menu on the left. If you do not have Internet access, you can call John Schmied at 352-633-0541 to request that another set of reunion information documents be mailed to you. 

It you need help with the registration forms, please contact Dave Cunningham at tigerlead67@aol.com. 

  If you need reunion information, you can reach John Schmied at johndschmied@yahoo.com or call the phone number above. 

Let’s make our 2018 reunion the best one ever!

See you there!

John Schmied, Secretary 

TREASURER’S DESK
Gents,

Rarely do I address the financial portion of the reunion but this year is quite different than in year’s past. The establishment of registration fees and meal costs is quite straight forward with a small “fudge factor” built in to protect the Association in the event of late costs not programs for prior to the accounting for the pricing. On occasion that factor had to be utilized.

  The process of putting together a contract with a facility is always a complicated affair but the event in Williamsburg was over the top. The time and effort spent by the reunion coordinator was far more than normal and the result is wonderful considering the problems that had to be solved. The coordinator and I have had an enormous number of conversations and emails to work through the various issues needed to move this event forward and in the best interest of the attendees. It has not been easy.

  Williamsburg is a unique place in America. The grouping of several hotel facilities operated by this organization, which includes The Woodlands, sets it apart from any other facility than the normal hotel unit we have ever worked with in the past. Their requirements for payment are very different in many ways. With most hotels, in the past, a deposit is required up front and the remainder is paid for at the conclusion of the event. In this case the total payment is paid up front in staggered payments so that we are paid “up front” before the reunion begins. Two of the four required deposits have already gone forth, the next is in March, and the final in early April.

  In order to reduce costs for the contract we have to give something to get something. John has done a great job with this but there are definite items to be fulfilled to avoid penalty to the Association. The areas of concern are the amounts derived allocated for food and beverage sales. The other is in the category of total rooms booked.
  Hopefully you will see my concern about addressing these items and the need to send in your registration and payment as soon as possible.

  My hope is that as many of you as can attend will as Williamsburg is a very special place in America.

Dave Cunningham, Treasurer

Historian’s Report

On the 21st of January Version 7 of our 121st Avn Association Archive was forwarded to Texas Tech University.  It used 11 GB of space and contained 10,400 files in 372 folders.  So I am now working on what will become Version 8.  My first task has been to load Buck Matthew’s 99 photos into the 1967 photo directory.  Next I’m going through Dr. Jim Hall’s material to see which items can be loaded into the Archive.    Dr. Hall, writing with the pen name Jay Hoyland, published a book titled, Through the Eyes of a Tiger: An Army Flight Surgeon’s Vietnam Journal. I have a copy and will bring it with me to Williamsburg so many of you will be able to check it out.  Getting his materials into the Archive looks to be a real pleasure for he has a real love of the Soc Trang Tigers.

As I examine where the Archive is today it is obvious that some progress has been made, but there is still so much that can be done.  Many of you have key items:  photos, memories, stories, awards and more.  What you have may not seem important to you but, trust me, it will make a world of difference to our record of the history of our time at Soc Trang.  You will find me at my usual spot – the hospitality room.
Bob Greene, Historian
Financial Assistance Program (Scholarship Program)

It is that time of year again to make sure your children, grandchildren, great-grandchildren make application to the 121 AVN Association Financial Assistance Program for our annual scholarship. It is free money available to any eligible descendant of our members, for educational financial assistance. Applications MUST be received no later than June 30 to be eligible for consideration. Of course, applications are only accepted if the sponsor is a dues paying member of the association. 

It is due to the generosity of those folks who purchase raffle tickets at our reunions and make direct donations to the fund that makes this program possible. Our standard scholarship is $1,000 each year. However, there have been circumstances where the Board of Trustees has agreed to award more than one scholarship in a given year. While it is not to be considered to be a precedent, the scholarships awards are based on several factors, such as the number of applicants, the decision of the anonymous members who are selected to evaluate the applications and the funds available each year. 

In 2017, the Association received eight eligible applications for our Financial Assistance Program. After the applications were evaluated by the anonymous judges, it was decided, due to the funds being available, and so many qualified applicants, to award three scholarships. All the applicants were great and the judges had a difficult time deciding which ones were the most worthy of our awards. 

 The recipients were:

Cody Wollin, the grandson of Member, Warren Wollin

JoDee Powell, the granddaughter of Member Donnie Powell

Caleb Straley, the grandson of Member Ronald Maisch

The application does require some effort for the student seeking a scholarship from the Association. The application and instructions can be found by visiting http://121avn.org then click on the “Scholarship Instruction” tab on the menu on the left. 

Don’t forget, the application MUST be received by June 30. 

John Kennedy, Financial Assistance Program Committee
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Photo courtesy of George Quackenbush
Some places it is very difficult to find highly qualified helicopter crews. These crews use an alternate to Capitan epaulets to indicate command
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